Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

May 17, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 17th of May, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
David Turiano, Village Engineer

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Absent

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor
Pledge of Allegiance

Continued Public Hearing Local Law to Amend Chapter 220 of the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor with Respect to Clarification of Restaurant and Retail Uses

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.  
Police Sergeant Promotion

Mayor Sullivan swore in Sergeant DiMeglio.  

The Board thanked Ms. DiMeglio for her service within the department, past and present.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that Linda DiMeglio of Port Chester, New York is hereby promoted to the position of Police Sergeant at an annual salary of $121,229.83 effective at 12:01 a.m. on May 18, 2017.

Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Zirman
· There are many upcoming programs at the Library. Please visit the website for more information.  

· The Library’s School’s Out Party will be on June 23rd.  

· The Recreation Brochure is available on the website.

· Registration is underway for the summer Recreation Programs.

· The Pool opens Memorial Day.

· Day Camp will be from June 28th through August 4th and space is available.

· Specialty Sports Camps are being offered.  

· Swim and Dive Team begins June 6th.  

Mayor Sullivan stated the Board was instituting a new policy to recognize promotions for Village Staff.  

Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The pavilion dedication ceremony will be held on Memorial Day.  

· The project at the Route 9A and North State Road intersection will begin soon.  

· The Village Hall HVAC project is out to bid and due tomorrow.  

· Tax Bills will be mailed next week.  

  Stormwater Management Presentation by David Turiano

Village Engineer Turiano reviewed the Village’s Storm Water Management Plan and minimum measures and guidelines.  

The Board requested information on what the remedy was for non-compliance and thanked Village Engineer Turiano for his presentation.    

Local Law to Amend Chapter 220 of the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor with Respect to Clarification of Restaurant and Retail Uses
A letter from Westchester County was received stating the local law was a matter for determination by local jurisdiction.  

A letter was received from the Village Planning Board giving their recommendations.    

The Board had general discussion regarding the seating limits.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to amend the proposed local law as follows:
BE IT RESOLVED, that the proposed Local Law to amend Chapter 220 of the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor with respect to Clarification of Restaurant and Retail Uses is hereby amended as Section 1 to have the new definition of “Carry-Out Food Establishment” to be added to Village Code Section 220-2 to read as follows:

CARRY-OUT FOOD ESTABLISHMENT

An establishment engaged in the sale of prepared, ready-to-consume food and/or beverages primarily intended for off-site consumption but which may have limited seating for on-site consumption. A carry-out food establishment may include on-site food and/or beverage preparation.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, a carry-out food establishment shall be considered a restaurant for application of the parking requirements of Section 220‑12C(13) if the establishment has more seats than the lesser of (a) the quotient of the establishment’s gross floor area divided by 100 or (b) 20.
Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the proposed the Local Law to Amend Chapter 220 of the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor with Respect to Clarification of Restaurant and Retail Uses is hereby adopted, as amended.  
Public Comments
Mr. Bruce Yaeger of 450 Central Drive stated he had ongoing concerns with the Club project and asked if the Dust Mitigation Plan had been adopted and if he could get a copy of it.  

Mayor Sullivan stated it was sent out for an independent review.    
The Board had general discussion regarding releasing documents and information and stated the Village Engineer and Village Counsel would provide their recommendations.

Ratification of Stipulation of Agreement, Police Benevolent Association

The Board stated it was a wonderful job on everyone’s part putting this agreement together.  

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees does hereby ratify the Stipulation of Agreement between the Village of Briarcliff Manor and the Village of Briarcliff Manor Policemen’s Benevolent Association, Inc. for the period from June 1, 2017 through May 31, 2021, with the following percentage salary increases for Police Officer Steps 1 through 6:

Year 1

(June 1, 2017 – May 31, 2018)

2%

Year 2

(June 1, 2018 – May 31, 2019)

2.25% 

Year 3

(June 1, 2019 – May 31, 2020)

2.25% 

Year 4

(June 1, 2020 – May 31, 2021)

2.5% 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a Stipulation of Agreement with the Village of Briarcliff Manor Policemen’s Benevolent Association, Inc.    

Authorize the Village Manager to Make Salary Adjustments for Non Union Staff

Trustee Zirman recused himself from voting on the agenda item.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, with one recusal by Trustee Zirman the Board voted to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees hereby authorizes and directs the Village Treasurer to implement a 2.25% salary increase for non-union Village administrative staff other than the Village Manager, Village Treasurer, Chief of Police, Police Lieutenant, and Briarcliff Manor Public Library personnel, all of whom will be separately addressed, in accordance with the approved Fiscal Year 2017-2018 Budget. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize all budget transfers necessary related to the foregoing salary adjustments, subject to BOT confirmation.

Appointment of Police Officers

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that Fredrick Yerks of Hyde Park, New York is hereby appointed, effective June 1, 2017, to the position of Police Officer Grade 3 to be paid at an annual salary of $85,842.09 as per the Village of Briarcliff Manor PBA Collective Bargaining Agreement salary scale effective June 1, 2017.  

BE IT RESOLVED that John Raffaele of Poughkeepsie, New York is hereby appointed, effective June 1, 2017, to the position of Police Officer Grade 3 to be paid at an annual salary of $85,842.09 as per the Village of Briarcliff Manor PBA Collective Bargaining Agreement salary scale effective June 1, 2017.  

Fire Department Membership

The Board thanked Mr. Cyprian for for volunteering.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Akeem Cyprian to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

Authorize Village Manager to Execute an Agreement with the Village Treasurer

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution as amended:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor is authorized to execute an agreement with Edward Ritter for his service from April 1, 2017 through March 31, 2018 as Village Treasurer and Receiver of Taxes pursuant to appointment at the 2017/2018 Board of Trustees Organizational Meeting at a salary of $137,000.00 per year. 

Adjournment
Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:45pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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